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Golden Book  
 

Class 1  
Fatema & Liliana 

Class 2 
Dominik & Ruby 

Class 3 
Whole Class 

Class 4 
Holly & Brody 

Class 5 
Reuben & Evie 

Class 6 
Luca & Willow-Rose 

Nursery 
Liam & Lavinia 

 

Readers  

of the Week 
 

Class 1 
Layla 

Class 2 
Harlen 

Class 3 
Dominic 

Class 4 
Amitoj 

Class 5 
Laura 

Class 6 
Gitaz 

 

Donnington Wood Infant School & Nursery 

Newsletter 
Friday 4th April 2025 

It has been a very busy week in nursery and school. On Monday we held 
another ‘Library Takeover’ with Donnington Wood CE Junior School. It was 
fantastic to see some new faces visiting the library and borrowing books. There 
are not many areas of Telford that have this free resource on their doorstep and 
we would encourage everyone to join the library and make use of the facilities 
and activities at Turreff Hall.  
 

On Tuesday a group of Year 1 pupils took part in a sports multi-skills festival. They 
took part enthusiastically and were brilliantly well-behaved.  
 

It was really great to see such a large group of parents attending our SEND coffee 
morning. We hope you are enjoying learning more about how we support your children 
and the wider support on offer for families.  

 

On Thursday the children in nursery had a visitor who came to talk 
about being a bus driver. Year 1 walked to St Matthew’s Church 
and were able to explore the building and learn more about how it is 
important to Christians. We also said farewell to the ducklings as 
they have gone to live on Mrs Franklin-Hackett’s farm. Although it 
would be lovely to keep them in school, they are getting too big for 
their cage and need to have more space outside. We know that Mrs 
Franklin-Hackett will let us know how they are getting on.  
 

Next week is the last week of school and nursery before the Easter break. Don’t forget 
the Easter Hat parades on Thursday.  

Next week’s word…. 

popular 

Attendance 
Whole School - 89.50% 
Class 1 - 93.16% 
Class 2 - 88.46% 
Class 3 - 71.05% 
Class 4 - 98.52% 
Class 5 - 90.35% 
Class 6 - 93.75 
 

Lates = 14 

Lost Learning =   

1 hour 23 minutes 

Early Bird = Class 4  

Breakfast Club 
7:45 - 8:40   £2 per day 

 

Please come to the 
main entrance 

door for Breakfast 
Club.  

Friday  

8:30 - 11:30  

in the Children’s Centre  
 

Friday 11th April  
last day of  

school & nursery 
 

Monday 28th April 
back to  

school & nursery 

Thank you to everyone  

who took part in the  

ASDA Cashpot for  

Schools - we have  

raised £450! 

Easter Egg Raffle 

tickets on sale  
next week 
20p each 



In the changeable weather it is 

really important that your child 

comes to school or nursery 

wearing a jumper / cardigan 

and has a suitable coat.  

Disabled parking  
 

Spaces are available in the car park by 
the Nursery entrance and the 
Children’s Centre car park.  

If you need to use one of these spaces 
please talk to the school office to 

request a permit and make sure you 
also display a valid blue badge.  

Permits should only be 
used if the blue badge 
holder is getting out 

of the car to collect or 
drop off.  

Need help with housing, fuel costs, 

landlords or the cost of living? 
Telford & Wrekin Council offer lots of support for 
residents. You can find links to helpful information 
on our website on the ‘Help & Support’ page in 

the ‘Parents’ section.  

PE in school 
Children in school must 

wear school uniform 
everyday and have their 
PE kit in school all week. 

 

Reception - Monday & Wednesday 
 

Year 1 - Tuesday & Wednesday 
 

Year 2 - Wednesday & Friday 
 

PE Kit - plain white t-shirt, navy / 

black shorts, trainers / plimsolls. 

Easter Hat Parade - Thursday 10th April 
Following a vote the children have chosen to have an Easter Hat 

competition. Everyone in school and nursery is encouraged to get busy at 
home and create an Easter bonnet or hat. You can be as 

creative as you like! There are lots of ideas online, ways to 
use things you already have at home and cheap craft items 
available in shops. You could use a cap, an old hat or even 
a paper plate. Bring your creation to school or nursery on 
Thursday 10th April. Everyone welcome to the parade to 

see the amazing Easter creations!  

Please make sure you contact the 

office (call 386640 or email 

donnwood.infants@taw.org.uk ) 

if your child is absent from school 

or nursery. It is really important 

that we know why 

your child is absent 

and complete the 

registers correctly. 

Could you help our 

school? 
There is currently a vacancy 
on the Governing Body for a 

parent governor. Governors play a key 
role in making sure our school and 
nursery are the best they can be. If 
you would like to know more about 
being a governor then please talk to 
Mrs Boddy or Mrs Bentley (in the 

office).  
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